Tulane Law School
John Giffen Weinmann Hall
6329 Freret Street
Tulane University
New Orleans, Louisiana 70118-5670
(504) 865-5938
Fax (504) 862-8746
E-Mail - esherman@law.tulane.edu

EDWARD F. SHERMAN Dean

July 23, 1998

James P. White, Esq.
Consultant on Legal Education to the
American Bar Association
Indiana University
550 West North Street, Suite 349
Indianapolis, Indiana 46202-3162

Dear Mr. White:

As you are probably aware, late last month the Louisiana Supreme Court amended the rule permitting third-year students to appear before courts and administrative agencies when supervised in a clinical program. The new rules impose considerable restrictions on the representation of groups and organizations, the ability to provide information on legal rights, and other normal functions of law school clinics. The request to the Court from Dean John Makdisi of Loyola Law School and me to reconsider the rules resulted in only limited changes, and we continue to ask the Court for reconsideration.

In the belief that the Court would provide an opportunity to comment on any proposed changes, bar organizations and the general public did not make their views known to the Louisiana Supreme Court before the issuance of the new rules. Law schools only had a limited involvement through written submissions. I would like to ask the AALS and the Section of Legal Education and Admissions to the Bar to consider what role they might take in urging reconsideration of the rules.

I will be at the ABA Convention in Toronto in early August and would be happy to meet with you or to meet with, or speak to. any group on this matter. In particular, I wonder if there would be time on the agenda of the Deans' Breakfast on August 1 for a discussion.

I enclose some information on the present state of Louisiana rules and look forward to your counsel.

Very truly yours,

Edward F. Sherman

Edward J. Sherman

Dean

EFS:jlr

Tulane Law School
John Giffen Weinmann Hall
6329 Freret Street
Tulane University
New Orleans. Louisiana 70118-5670
(504) 865-5938
Fax (504) 862-8746
E-Mail - esherman@law.tulane.edu

EDWARD F. SHERMAN Dean

July 23, 1998

Professor Deborah L. Rhode Stanford Law School Nathan Abbott Way at Alvarado Row Stanford, California 94305

Dear Professor Rhode:

As you are probably aware, late last month the Louisiana Supreme Court amended the rule permitting third-year students to appear before courts and administrative agencies when supervised in a clinical program. The new rules impose considerable restrictions on the representation of groups and organizations, the ability to provide information on legal rights, and other normal functions of law school clinics. The request to the Court from Dean John Makdisi of Loyola Law School and me to reconsider the rules resulted in only limited changes, and we continue to ask the Court for reconsideration.

In the belief that the Court would provide an opportunity to comment on any proposed changes, bar organizations and the general public did not make their views known to the Louisiana Supreme Court before the issuance of the new rules. Law schools only had a limited involvement through written submissions. I would like to ask the AALS and the Section of Legal Education and Admissions to the Bar to consider what role they might take in urging reconsideration of the rules.

I will be at the ABA Convention in Toronto in early August and would be happy to meet with you or to meet with, or speak to, any group on this matter. In particular, I wonder if there would be time on the agenda of the Deans' Breakfast on August 1 for a discussion.

I enclose some information on the present state of Louisiana rules and look forward to your counsel.

Very truly yours,
Edward J. Sherman

Edward F. Sherman

Dean

EFS:jlr

Tulane Law School John Giffen Weinmann Hall 6329 Freret Street Tulane University New Orleans, Louisiana 70118-5670 (504) 865-5938 Fax (504) 862-8746 E-Mail - esherman@law.tulane.edu EDWARD F. SHERMAN Dean

July 23, 1998

Carl Monk
Executive Director
Association of American Law Schools
1201 Connecticut Avenue, NW
Suite 800
Washington. D.C. 20036-2065

Dear Mr. Monk:

As you are probably aware, late last month the Louisiana Supreme Court amended the rule permitting third-year students to appear before courts and administrative agencies when supervised in a clinical program. The new rules impose considerable restrictions on the representation of groups and organizations, the ability to provide information on legal rights, and other normal functions of law school clinics. The request to the Court from Dean John Makdisi of Loyola Law School and me to reconsider the rules resulted in only limited changes, and we continue to ask the Court for reconsideration.

In the belief that the Court would provide an opportunity to comment on any proposed changes, bar organizations and the general public did not make their views known to the Louisiana Supreme Court before the issuance of the new rules. Law schools only had a limited involvement through written submissions. I would like to ask the AALS and the Section of Legal Education and Admissions to the Bar to consider what role they might take in urging reconsideration of the rules.

I will be at the ABA Convention in Toronto in early August and would be happy to meet with you or to meet with, or speak to, any group on this matter. In particular, I wonder if there would be time on the agenda of the Deans' Breakfast on August 1 for a discussion.

I enclose some information on the present state of Louisiana rules and look forward to your counsel.

Very truly yours,

Edward F. Sherman

Edward F. Sherman

Dean

EFS:jlr

Tulane Law School
John Giffen Weinmann Hall
6329 Freret Street
Tulane University
New Orleans, Louisiana 70118-5670
(504) 865-5938
Fax (504) 862-8746
E-Mail - esherman@law.tulane.edu

EDWARD F. SHERMAN Dean

July 23, 1998

Beverly Tarpley, Esq.
Chair, Section of Legal Education and
Admissions to the Bar
104 Pine Street, Mezzanine Level
Abilene, Texas 79601

Dear Ms. Tarpley:

As you are probably aware, late last month the Louisiana Supreme Court amended the rule permitting third-year students to appear before courts and administrative agencies when supervised in a clinical program. The new rules impose considerable restrictions on the representation of groups and organizations, the ability to provide information on legal rights. and other normal functions of law school clinics. The request to the Court from Dean John Makdisi of Loyola Law School and me to reconsider the rules resulted in only limited changes, and we continue to ask the Court for reconsideration.

In the belief that the Court would provide an opportunity to comment on any proposed changes, bar organizations and the general public did not make their views known to the Louisiana Supreme Court before the issuance of the new rules. Law schools only had a limited involvement through written submissions. I would like to ask the AALS and the Section of Legal Education and Admissions to the Bar to consider what role they might take in urging reconsideration of the rules.

I will be at the ABA Convention in Toronto in early August and would be happy to meet with you or to meet with, or speak to, any group on this matter. In particular, I wonder if there would be time on the agenda of the Deans' Breakfast on August 1 for a discussion.

I enclose some information on the present state of Louisiana rules and look forward to your counsel.

Very truly yours,
[dward J. Sherman

Edward F. Sherman

Dean

EFS:jlr

Tulane Law School
John Giffen Weinmann Hall
6329 Freret Street
Tulane University
New Orleans, Louisiana 70118-5670
(504) 865-5938
Fax (504) 862-8746
E-Mail - esherman@law.tulane.edu

EDWARD F. SHERMAN Dean

July 23, 1998

Chief Justice Randall T. Shepard Indiana Supreme Court 200 West Washington Street, Room 304 Indianapolis, Indiana 46204-2732

Dear Justice Randall:

As you are probably aware, late last month the Louisiana Supreme Court amended the rule permitting third-year students to appear before courts and administrative agencies when supervised in a clinical program. The new rules impose considerable restrictions on the representation of groups and organizations, the ability to provide information on legal rights, and other normal functions of law school clinics. The request to the Court from Dean John Makdisi of Loyola Law School and me to reconsider the rules resulted in only limited changes, and we continue to ask the Court for reconsideration.

In the belief that the Court would provide an opportunity to comment on any proposed changes, bar organizations and the general public did not make their views known to the Louisiana Supreme Court before the issuance of the new rules. Law schools only had a limited involvement through written submissions. I would like to ask the AALS and the Section of Legal Education and Admissions to the Bar to consider what role they might take in urging reconsideration of the rules.

I will be at the ABA Convention in Toronto in early August and would be happy to meet with you or to meet with, or speak to, any group on this matter. In particular, I wonder if there would be time on the agenda of the Deans' Breakfast n August 1 for a discussion.

I enclose some information on the present state of Louisiana rules and look forward to your counsel.

Very truly yours,
Edward F. Sherman

Edward F. Sherman

Dean

EFS:jlr

cc: Dean Makdisi